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We are a Respectful, Responsible, Safe and Successful School 

Caswell Street, PEAK HILL NSW 2869 

P: 02 6869 1304 E: peakhill-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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Principal’s Report 

  Term  2 Week 5 Monday 22nd May 2023 

                 Peak Hill Central School 

      Newsletter 

At PHCS we work extremely hard to provide 
opportunities for parents, carers and the community to 
engage with the school in a culturally safe manner. Our 
recent Mother’s Day afternoon tea was a great example 
of that and a great success. 
 
Recently our school was acknowledged as one of three 
schools across the state as a school that demonstrates 
cultural safety and engagement for our students. A team 
will be travelling to the school in Week 8 this term to 
interview students, staff, parents and community 
members regarding your insights into what is working 
well in these areas. The outcomes of this study will be 
shared across the whole of NSW public schools as to 
what works best in Aboriginal Education. The schools 
Aboriginal Education Team may contact you to see if you 
are interested in coming to the school to discuss your 
opinions and ideas. If you are interested in being a part 
of this study please contact me at the school. 
 
In Week 6 we welcome Mr Jason Tierney who has 
accepted the vacant position held by Mr Labone. I know 
you will make him welcome to our school community. 

 
I will be out of the school from next Tuesday afternoon 23 May until Friday 26 May at the Rural South and West 
Principal Conference in Sydney. Agenda items include, Early Career Teachers, Reading Strategies with a 
secondary focus, mathematics, improving attendance, Aboriginal Education and leadership development to name 
a few. 
 
On the 31 May and 1 June I will be travelling to Sydney with our School Captains,  Zoe and Quentin to Sydney to 
visit Parliament House and Government House to meet the Governor of NSW with other captains from across the 
state. I am really looking forward to sharing this experience with them. 
 
During my absence Mrs Catherine Doyle will be relieving as Principal. Please do not hesitate to contact her if you 
need to discuss any aspect of your child’s education. 
 
Mr Peter Neilsen 
Principal 
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Deputy Principal ‘s Report 

WHAT AN INCREDIBLE START TO TERM 2!  
 
We have been busy and highly productive first 4 weeks of Term 2. Congratulations to our 
students who have embraced each and every opportunity to learn new skills, gain TAFE 
qualifications and experience success in sporting, educational, artistic, cultural and 
community service activities.  
 
CELEBRATING MOTHER’S DAY  
Thank you so much to our families for joining your children at school last Monday to 
celebrate all the incredible women in our children’s lives! Our coffee and cake catch up 
on the Hospitality lawn was such a special way to celebrate and share the gratitude we all 
feel for the support our students have from our school families.  
 
CHECK-IN ASSESSMENTS  
This term the students in Years 4, 6 & 8 will participate in the Check-in Assessment for 
Literacy and Numeracy. Please refer to the note in this Newsletter, which was also sent 
home to families and the dates on the calendar for when your child will be completing 
their Check-in Assessment.  
 
CSU VISITS  
This term our students will be working with the team from Future Moves at Charles Sturt 
University to begin the conversation about – what they would like to be when they grow 
up. 
 
Please save the following dates in your calendar:  
31 May – an in-school workshop for all students in Years 5 – 10  
20 June – Year 9 will be visiting CSU in Orange for a Campus tour  
27 June – Year 6 will be visiting CSU in Orange  
 
 
 

 
PCYC PARKES  
Starting next term, every Wednesday the team from 
PCYC Parkes will be at school running the “Fit for Life” 
Program with interested students from 8am to 9am 
followed by a delicious hot breakfast. The program is for 
students who are 10 years to 17 years old and it is 
aimed at empowering our youth to make positive 
choices and be active with their school, parents and 
community.  
 
 

 
RUSSELLS & DEADLY AWARDS  
A huge congratulations to our students who have received RUSSELL and DEADLY Awards 
this fortnight. It is an absolute delight to see our students bettering their best every day 
and upholding the PBL values of our school community.  
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 TELL THEM FROM ME (TTFM) SURVEY  
Students in Years 4 - 12 will complete this online 
survey starting this week. This survey is designed to 
help gather information about how our students learn 
best, their sense of belonging and what processes we 
need to put into place to inform our future school 
planning. A note went home to families last fortnight. 
The note only needs to be returned to school if you do 
not wish your child to participate. Please do not 
hesitate to contact me if you would like to know more 
about this survey.  
 
YEAR 11 & 12 WORKPLACEMENT  
In Week 6 this term a number of students in Year 11 
and 12 will be attending WAP work placement in 
Dubbo to complete 35 mandatory hours of work 
placement for their studies in Construction and 
Hospitality. Ms Brenda Stewart will meet students in 
front of the school at 4pm on Sunday 28 May to drive 
them to Dubbo. On Friday 2 June, the PHCS bus will 
return to students to school by 4.30pm.  
 
YEAR 12 REPORTS  
Students in Year 12 will be receiving their Semester 
One in the post this week. I encourage parents and 
carers to make a time to discuss the progress of their 
child as we move into the final semester of Year 12.   
  
BELROSE ROTARY DINNER  
During our Sydney Careers Excursion, it was lovely for 
our students to join our friends at the Belrose Rotary 
Club for dinner and to learn more about Rotary and 
their role in serving others in the community. We were 
also grateful to hear from one of their members Jacob, 
who spoke to the students about the qualities that 
employers look for in employees.  

Deputy  Principal’s Report Continued 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
YEAR 7 - 10 EXAMINATIONS  
The students in Years 7 - 10 will complete their Half 
Yearly Examinations in Week 6 of this term and 
reports will be sent home in Week 10, the last week of 
term. Please see the 7 – 10 Examination Timetable 
below:  
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Deputy Principal ‘s Report continued 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS  
A reminder that REGULAR SCHOOL ATTENDANCE is 
one of the single most important factor in 
determining the social, emotional and academic 
achievement of your child. Every student @ school, 
every day is our goal.  
   
Remember, our teachers are only a phone call away if 
you have a question or would like to know more 
about your child’s progress at school. We look 
forward to hearing from you!  
 
Mrs Catherine Doyle  
Deputy Principal 

AUTUMN HORSE SHOW 
 
Last Wednesday Zeke, Hunter, Amelia, Lara. Bayleigh, 
Sarah, Jacob, Mason and Miranda volunteered as 
stewards and helped cook the BBQ and serve 
customers at the Peak Hill Show Ground for the 
Autumn Horse Show.  We are very proud of the 
maturity 
and 
respect 
shown by  
our 
students 
at this 
event. 
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Completing Absentee Notes 
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 1st Place 16+ Boys: Jacob Bell   
2nd Place 16+ Boys: Brent Murray   
1st Place 16+ Girls: India Sant    
 
Athletics Carnival  
Peak Hill Central Schools Annual Athletics Carnival is 
being held on Friday 19th of May. We encourage all 
students to attend and have a go on the day at 
different events and have fun! Students need to arrive 
at school by 8:55am to walk down to Lindner Oval at 
9am with their teachers. The day will commence at 
9:15am and end at 3:00pm. Come dressed in your 
house colours to support your team! Parents and 
Carers are welcome and encouraged to come and join 
in on the day to support our students.   
 
Secondary Open Touch Football  
Congratulation to the students who represented Peak 
Hill Central School on Thursday at the Central Schools 
Open Touch Football Carnival in Dubbo. In tough 
competition, and the majority playing up an age group, 
our students demonstrated great sportsmanship and 
skills on the day. Students are commended for their 
efforts with the boy’s team coming 3rd overall in the 
competition and the girls team making it through to 
the finals. Well done!   

 
Sports Gala Days   
This term some students have signed up to the 
following central school’s knockout gala days:    
 

• Opens Netball on Thurs 25th May    

• Under 14s Rugby League 7s on 25th May   

• Under 16s Rugby League 7s on 24th May    

• Open Rugby League 7s on 25th May  
 

Head Teachers News 

HEAD TEACHER NEWS 
 
Congratulations to all students who demonstrate 
ongoing commitment to their studies and our PBL 
values of respectful, responsible, safe and successful 
behaviours Students are encouraged to monitor their 
attendance and aim to consistently attend school for 
the remainder of the term. Daily school attendance is 
important for all children and young people to succeed 
in education and to ensure they don’t fall behind both 
socially and developmentally. Children and young 
people who regularly attend school and complete Year 
12 or an equivalent qualification have better health 
outcomes, better employment outcomes, and higher 
incomes across their lives. It is important that children 
develop habits of regular attendance at an early age.  
 
School participation is important as it maximises life 
opportunities for children and young people by 
providing them with education and support networks. 
School helps people to develop important skills, 
knowledge and values which set them up for further 
learning and positive participation in their community.  
 
Half Yearly Examinations  
Students in Years 7-10 will sit their Half Yearly 
Examinations in Week 6. This is an opportunity for 
students to demonstrate the knowledge and 
understanding they have developed throughout the 
semester. We encourage students to be responsible 
and successful and try their hardest for all their 
examinations. Examinations during junior years of 
Secondary School are important as they prepare 
students for their senior years, and the Higher School 
Certificate.  
  
Cross Country  
Congratulations to all students who ran in the Cross-
Country last week, another successful year! Thank you 
to all the teachers for helping on the day and to the 
parents/carers for coming to support! Students 
enjoyed their run through the golf course, and we had 
perfect weather conditions on the day. Every student 
should be proud of their wonderful achievements. 
Congratulations to the following secondary students 
who placed on the day:  
1st place 12-13 Boys: Zane Pearson-O'Brien   
2nd Place 12-13 Boys: Kalvin Hines-Dargin   
1st Place 14-15 Girls: Isabella Read and Dhakota Hando  
1st Place 14-15 Boys: Cooper Dart   
2nd Place 14-15 Boys: Ethan Ridgeway-Dreier   
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 Head Teacher News Continued 

PDHPE  
Last week for PDHPE Stage 4 and 5 had the honour of 
being taught by Karen Robinson. Thank you so much 
for coming in and teaching our students high jump 
skills in preparation for this coming Friday. Students 
were incredibly respectful and are commended for 
their efforts in pushing themselves outside of their 
comfort zone. Well done!  

 
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) @ PHCS   
Positive Behaviour for Learning at Peak Hill Central 
School is an educational process involving the whole-
school community to contribute to developing a 
positive and safe learning environment.   
  
How it Works   
The process of PBL focuses on positive behaviours 
through explicit teaching, acknowledgement and 
reward. At Peak Hill Central School, we do this in a 
variety of ways, including free and frequent Russell 
tickets which get drawn from a raffle weekly for 
students to win prizes, Deadly awards are given to 
students for demonstrating our PBL values. We also 
support and encourage positive behaviours through 
our acknowledgement days once a term, and explicit 
lessons written ready to reteach positive behavior 
expectations.   
 
Our PBL Leadership Team meets fortnightly to discuss 
and collate a wide range of data to create a 
comprehensive overview of individual student 
behaviour. This provides us with our focuses for our 
PBL fortnightly lessons.    
 
 
 

Each fortnight there will be a School wide PBL Focus. 
The focus for Week 3 - 4 was :    

 
 
In last week’s lesson Stage 4 students unpacked what 
the word respect looks like, sounds like and feels like. 
Students created posters on these, working together as 
a group to further develop their collaboration and 
communication skills. Students acted out some 
scenarios on being respectful in different situations. 
Stage 5 will have an opportunity to further their 
understanding of the term respectful behaviour during 
their lesson this week.  
 
Miss Sarah O’Leary 
Head Teacher Secondary Studies 
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Head Teachers News continued 

HEAD TEACHER NEWS 
 
Library News 
The new books purchased have been flying off the 
shelves! They are the books students have requested 
and they are really enjoying reading them. I am open 
to suggestions from students, parents/carers and 
teachers for books to purchase to further engage 
students in reading. 
 
Excursion for Stage 5 History 
Stage 5 History visited Cowra this week as their site 
study for this year. We went to Cowra to learn about 
the history of the Cowra Breakout by Japanese 
Prisoner’s of War during the Second World War. The 
students were amazed at the visitor’s centre where 
they saw a hologram talk about the history of the 
event. They were also amazed at the weapons on 
display and other items such as a Samurai sword and 
things the prisoners had made while they were in the 
camp. 
We then saw the Peace Bell in the town and students 
were able to ring the bell for peace in the world. 

 
Our next stop was the Japanese Gardens where 
student felt the peace and harmony of the gardens. 
Some students did drawings and took photos of the 
Japanese Culture on display. 
 
 
 
 
 

Lastly, we visited the actual site of the Breakout and 
the War Cemetery created by Australians and 
Japanese people. It is a place showing how people 
and countries who were once at war can reconcile 
and forge Peace together as an example to others. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I have to say it was one of the best excursions I have 
organised thanks to the wonderful interested 
students and David Towney driving the bus and 
showing interest in what the students were learning 
about and showing them things to look at. The 
students were incredible, interested, polite and so 
well behaved. I have said this once before about 
another trip, parents and 
carers your children are 
an absolute credit to you. 
 
Ms Brenda Stewart 
Head Teacher Student 
Growth and Attainment 
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Head Teachers News  continued 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LITERACY AND NUMERACY CORNER 
 
Primary have had a very busy fortnight with 
completing a variety of assessments for their teachers 
to use in their reports! It is wonderful to see the 
growth and progress the students are making with 
their learning goals.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you have any questions or concerns about your 
child’s Literacy or Numeracy growth, please don’t 
hesitate to contact me.   
 
Mrs Georgia Watt 
AP Curriculum & Instruction 
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Industrial Mothers Day Afternoon Tea 2023 
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PHCS Cross Country 2023 
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Attendance Matters 



13 

 

Kindergarten/Year 1 News 

KINDERGARTEN/YEAR 1 NEWS 
 

K/1 has had another fantastic fortnight full of 
learning! 
 
We have been making huge progress in Literacy. We 
have been learning to write sentences independently 
and K/1 students have really been up to the 
challenge! We have also learnt a range of tricky 
words which are added to the Tricky Word Tree in 
our classroom. Students have been loving Guided 
Reading and are very excited to be learning to read 
books by themselves. Home readers will be sent 
home very soon, please try to complete these with 
your child and let me know if you need support with 
how the home reading program works! 
 
We are looking forward to seeing the continued 
growth in K/1 students in all areas of their learning. 
 
Miss Ella Bandur 
Classroom Teacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1/2 News 

YEAR 1/2 NEWS 
 
Year 1/2 have had another wonderful few weeks, 
settling into Term 2. Our favourite part has been 
writing informative texts about animals. We have 
really enjoyed talking about what animals look like, 
where they live and what they eat. We are about to 
publish our writing and we are so excited for it!   
In Mathmathics, we have been focusing on patterns. 
We enjoy creating our own patterns and love having 
our peers continue the patterns we have created,— 
we try make them tricky for them! 
 
History has been fun! We have delved deep into how 
technology has changed over time. Looking at what it 
used to be is so fascinating, we couldn’t believe how 
much things have changed, especially phones! Who 
would have thought touch screens once didn’t exist?   
 
We also had a special visit from Healthy Harold! We 
learnt so much from him! It is always so fun seeing 
Harold, he is great. 
We love learning!   
 
Miss Sheldyn Briggs 
Classroom Teacher 
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Year 3/4 News Year 5/6  News 

YEAR 3/4 NEWS 
 
Here are Year 3/4 enjoying an afternoon at the Ag 
plot! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Below is a picture of Mother’s Day cards made by the 
students in Year 3/4. 

Mrs Lyndal Edge 
Classroom Teacher 
 
 

YEAR 5/6 NEWS 
 
Welcome to a new fortnight in the 5/6 classroom.  
 
During writing lessons we have been focusing on 
persuasive texts. We are working on using a variety of 
convincing sentence starters to making our writing 
more exciting.  
 
In Mathmatics we have continued our focus on 
addition and subtraction and have been focusing on 
the split strategy, trading and borrowing.  
 
We are looking forward to the school Athletics 
Carnival this week and have been successfully 
participating in practice sessions each week with 
Karen and John Robinson. 
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Classroom Teacher 
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Primary Sports 

 
 

Career News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIMARY CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS  
 
8/9 years girls 
1st: Mahaliaha Dawson, 2nd: Ida Gavin, 3rd: Olivia 
Sutherland 
8/9 years boys  
1st: Marcus Darcy, 2nd: Hugo Breust, 3rd: Teece 
Cohen-McNeill 
10 years girls 
1st: Grace Bennell, 2nd: Shianne Austin, 3rd: Tyler 
Smith 
10 years boys 
1st: Millaka Dawson, 2nd: Lochlan Hawksworth  
11 years girls 
1st: Tiashayla Dawson, 2nd: Jailah Solomon, 3rd: 
Jaylee Robinson  
11 years boys 
1st: Billy Pearson O'Brien 
2nd: Shaquillie Buchanan and Beau Hando Wrigley 
3rd Liam Mann 
12/13 years girls 
1st: Nashae Stanley,  2nd: Azaria Dargan-Miller 
3rd: Lilly Gavin 
12/13 years boys 
1st: Henry Stanford, 2nd Mason Annetts. 
 
The following students have also been selected to 
attend the Gobondery NARRAF cross country to be 
held in Peak Hill on the 26th May: Mahaliaha Dawson, 
Ida Gavin, Olivia Sutherland, Lucy Newbigging, Rhylee 
Gavin Lewis, Marcus Darcy, Hugo Breust, Teece Cohen 
McNeill, Theo Barlow, Ethan Mann, Alex Symons, 
Grace Bennell, Shianne Austin, Tyler Smith, Millaka 
Dawson, Lochlan Hawksworth, Tiashayla Dawson, 
Jailah Solomon, Jaylee Robinson, Kody Pabis, Caitlin 
Reid, Billy Pearson O'Brien, Shaquillie Buchanan, Beau 
Hando Wrigley, Liam Mann, Ethan Ryan, Nashae 
Stanley, Azaria Dargan Miller, Lilly Gavin, Baileigh 
Gavin, Henry Stanford and Mason Annetts 
 
A note will be sent home with details for this event. 
We wish all students the very best of luck. 
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Primary Sports Person 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UAC (UNIVERSITY ADMISSIONS CENTRE) 
 
If you are thinking about what courses you could do at 
University, now or in the future, please see Mr Duncan 
in the library to collect a free 2023 UAC Guide. 
 
Reminder - Applying for the Educational Access 
Scheme 
24 May The Educational Access Scheme (EAS) is for 
students who have experienced disadvantage(s) in 
Years 11 or 12. EAS may help with entrance into 
university.  
https://uacdigital.easywebinar.live/registration-
eas2023 
 
Tocal College - Cotton & Grain Scholarships 
Future Tocal students from the Orana Region of NSW 
who are interested in Cottons and/or Grains Industry 
careers may apply for one of two scholarships worth 
$2250 over the duration of the course. Preference is 
given to students from Central and NorthWest NSW, 
especially those from Central Schools. https://
www.tocal.nsw.edu.au/students/future-students/
financial-assistance 
 
Traineeships from Real Estate Institute of NSW 
Gain practical experience while completing a 
nationally recognised qualification. Whether you're 
starting out in real estate, wanting to improve your 
skills or looking for a career change, or if you are an 
agency looking to take on a trainee, then a traineeship 
has something to offer you. https://
www.reinsw.com.au/Web/Web/Courses/Course-
Listing-Qualifications.aspx 
 
Scholarships Australia Wide  
No matter what you are intending to study and where, 
you will be sure to find some financial assistance on 
offer to help you pay for it. There are currently more 
than 3000 scholarships available to Australian 
students, across both the higher education and 
vocational sectors. Scholarships can cover an array of 
costs from tuition fees to living and accommodation 
costs, our advice is to investigate your options early on 
as the amount of information to get through and 
applications to fill can be overwhelming. https://
www.gooduniversitiesguide.com.au/scholarship  
 
Mr Kieran Duncan 
Career Advisor 

https://uacdigital.easywebinar.live/registration-eas2023
https://uacdigital.easywebinar.live/registration-eas2023
https://www.tocal.nsw.edu.au/students/future-students/financial-assistance
https://www.tocal.nsw.edu.au/students/future-students/financial-assistance
https://www.tocal.nsw.edu.au/students/future-students/financial-assistance
https://www.reinsw.com.au/Web/Web/Courses/Course-Listing-Qualifications.aspx
https://www.reinsw.com.au/Web/Web/Courses/Course-Listing-Qualifications.aspx
https://www.reinsw.com.au/Web/Web/Courses/Course-Listing-Qualifications.aspx
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Check-in Assessment  
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Kick Start Kindy 
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School Photo Day 

 

ALL STUDENTS MUST BE IN FULL SCHOOL 

UNIFORM:  

• School Polo T-Shirt  

• Navy CCC shorts 

• White socks 

• Black shoes 

• Sleepers/stud earrings only   

• No neck jewellery 

• Navy or black headband/hair ties (No     
 brightly coloured hair accessories) 

 

School Photographs will take place on  Tuesday, 23 
May 2023 

 

Order form have been sent home with each students or you can order 
online at: www.theschoolphotographer.com.au using the code 

X1438EC45PH 

 

 
 

 

 

 

GOBONDERY/NARRAF CROSS 
COUNTRY 

 
This Friday 26 May, PHCS will be 
hosting the Gobondery/NARRAF 
Cross Country at the Peak Hill Golf 
Club. 
 
We will be taking our very own 
Coffee Trailer and Hospitality 
Baristas.  
 
Please see the menu, opposite, for 
the food and beverages available on 
the day. 
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Community Information 
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Term 2 Calendar 

 
 


